

James R. Murley
Chief of Police

Telephone (518) 356-1980 Ext. 30

April 2, 1982

Mr. Donald J. Reeb 5 Norwood Street Albany, New York 12203

Dear Mr. Reeb:

I am contacting you, a member of the McKownville Improvement Association, and concerned resident of McKownville, to solicit your support for a "Neighborhood Watch Program" for your area.

Neighborhood Watch gets police and citizens working together for neighborhood safety in a self help program format. Community effort is needed for the success of the program.

Mrs. Savas Ermides of Glenwood Street has requested our assistance in setting up this program. This was prompted by the awareness of a series of burglaries in the McKownville area. Our Juvenile Counselor and Planner, Mrs. Lisa Howard, has contacted Mrs. Ermides to recruit citizens that would be willing to assist in the program. If you or any of your members are interested in helping, please have them contact Mrs. Howard and she will advise you of the progress we have made in this very worthwhile project.

Very truly yours,

James R. Murley Chief of Police

JRM:pmg